
  
 
 
 
 
 

Quo Vadimus 

 From the President 
 
Good Morning “Funrisers” 
 
What a couple of weeks it has been, our 
meetings are filling up again and it is 
great to see us out and about in the 
Community. 
 
We have had a most successful AGM 
where we have now filled the board for 
2021-2022 and have a President 
Nominee with Peter Whitford, well done 
to all for putting your hands up and 
keeping our club active. I have had to 
make an apology to Denys as I hadn’t 
realised that Malcolm had been asked to 
stay on as a Director and had agreed to 
do so – apology has been accepted and 
we move on to our next exciting year. 
 
Our ‘wranglers’ certainly got into it at 
Cobbitty and the B Team have to now 
been renamed the A Team as, following 
a successful set up on Saturday, the 
Sunday group managed to dismantle 
and away in under an hour – well done 
to all. 
 
Following our ‘horror’ BBQ in extremely 
hot temperatures, it now looks like next 
Saturday will be rained down upon, we 
can only hope that the day stays well 
enough for all the hard work that we do. 
I will thank the teams in advance 
because I know you are there doing it for 
the community in which we serve. 
(Edited to add: We had a great day and 
the weather was good to us too) 
 
Due to the uncertainty of available 
locations, we may hold our January 13 
meeting at McDonalds Woodbine, 
however, we will confirm this before the 
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Our best wishes are sent to all members who 
are not well, in particular, Charlene who has 
had a pretty bad year all round. We look 
forward to her returning to us in 2021. 
 
My best wishes to all members and families 
for a very Merry Christmas I hope you are 
able to share it with family and friends, in the 
meantime, keep safe and healthy, I hope we 
can all look forward to a much brighter and 
happier 2021. 
 
Don’t forget, see where YOU can Open 
Opportunities. Keep well, stay safe. 
 
                                                                   

                                        

      

due date. 
 
The Australia Day BBQ will be going 
ahead and it looks like we will be 
located at Redfern Park, Minto, 
Council will have staff on site to run the 
event and will have a COVID safe plan 
in place. There will be 500 serves at 
each of the locations and we are asked 
to be there from 8.00am – 11.00am or 
until we run out of food. 
 
What a wonderful turnout for our final 
breakfast for 2020 at the Art Gallery 
Café with lots of laughter and great 
camaraderie. It was terrific to have 
Honorary Member, Campbelltown MP, 
Greg Warren attending and blessing 
us with the shortest speech ever given 
from a politician. Past District 
Governor, Di North also attended and 
presented our club with the 2019-2020 
District Award for the Best Youth 
Project, our ‘Discobility’ Project, a 
disco for adults with disabilities. This 
project has been running for 10 years 
and, although not possibly this year, 
we look forward to renewing our 
quarterly evenings in 2021. 
 

 
 
 
 
                                        
                                         
 

 
President Barbara 
  



 
 

 

       

 

  

CALENDAR 
2020  

 

2020/2021 BOARD 
President: Barbara Edwards 
Secretary: Cathie Richardson 
Treasurer: Di Blyth 
IPP:  Liz Stonestreet  
President Elect:  Sharon Cook 
Director:  Malcolm Nearn 
Director:   Peter Whitford 
   
DG:   Warwick Richardson    
AG:  John Pillay 
International Pres: Holger Knaack   
 
 
 

FIND US 

                                                W 
Macarthur Sunrise Rotary 

PO Box 1181 Campbelltown NSW 2560 
Email: macarthursunrise@gmail.com 

Web: macarthursunriserotary.org    

 

Information to be included in the newsletter must be 
received by 5pm on the 2nd & 4th Monday of the month 
before the meeting. Please send to 
sharonc3012@icloud.com  
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
  
 

We are back to meeting at Sugar Mint 
Café in person, but if need be you can 
still Zoom into our meetings. Just give 
us a call for the details. 

2021 
JANUARY 

Wed 13th  First Meeting for 2021 
Tue 26th  Australia Day  

FEBRUARY 
Fri 19th  Youth Solutions ChariTEA 

11:30am to 2:30pm 
Sat 20th 
& Sun 
21st  

Set up & Dismantle the 
Sugarloaf Dressage Arena  

MARCH  
Fri 5th & 
Sat 6th 

Dress for Success at Wests 

Fri 19th 
Sun21st  

District 9675 Conference 
Sydney Masonic Centre 

APRIL  
Sat 17th  Blue Wren House Fundraiser  
Fri 23rd & 
Sat 24th  

Set up & Dismantle the 
Sugarloaf Dressage Arena 

  

MAY 
  

JUNE 
Sat 26th 
& Sun 
27th  

Set up & Dismantle the 
Sugarloaf Dressage Arena 

  

Rotary online meeting list 
https://bit.ly/OnlineRotaryMeetingsDatabase 

 

Please check the Green Book for more 
details, tick to say if you are coming or not 
and if you are bringing anyone with you.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2021/2022 BOARD 
President: Sharon Cook 
Secretary: Cathie Richardson 
Treasurer: Di Blyth 
IPP:  Barbara Edwards  
President Elect:  Peter Whitford 
Director:  Malcolm Nearn 
Director:   Peter Whitford 
   
 
 

 

  

 
Camden Rotary’s Christmas trailer  
raffle is on at Narellan Town Centre. 
Tickets are $2 each or 3 for $5.  
Winner gets trailer and contents. 
All proceeds to local charities. 
Drawn 23rd December. 
 

DECEMBER 
BIRTHDAYS & 
ANNIVERSARIES  
Brian 
Pritchard  

Birthday 14th  

Cathie & 
John 
Richardson 

Wedding 
Anniversary  

17th  

Ron Kydd Birthday 19th  
Sharon Cook Birthday  30th  

 

mailto:macarthursunrise@gmail.com
https://www.instagram.com/rotaryinternational/?hl=en
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Rotary-International/7268844551
https://bit.ly/OnlineRotaryMeetingsDatabase


              

 

 

 



 

 

  
MACARTHUR SUNRISE LAST BREAKFAST FOR 2020 
 
    

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 

  

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

MACARTHUR SUNRISE CHRISTMAS DONATIONS TO WILMA 2020 
 
    

 



 
 
 

       
 

     
 

                
 

BUNNINGS BBQ – DECEMBER 19TH  
 
              

 



             
 

            
 
 

2020 – THE END 
 
              

 
 
 
 
 


